
 

 
November 23, 2023 

 
NOTICE OF STATUTORY MERGER 

 
Pennsylvania College of Health Sciences (“PA College”) intends to merge with and into Saint Joseph's 
University (“SJU”) on or about January 3, 2024, and SJU will be the surviving entity. Because this is a 
statutory merger, by operation of law, SJU will assume PA College's obligations and rights under its existing 
agreements, including the Affiliation Agreement (the “Agreement”) established between Warwick School 
District and PA College on 3/29/2019. 
 
This means that no new agreement or amendment is needed -- and SJU's assumption of your Agreement 
will not violate any of it terms.   
 
Once the merger closes, your point of contact for educational experiences will remain Jessie Bogner 
Sinkoe at jbogner@sju.edu. Correspondence related to the Agreement should be addressed to:  

Saint Joseph’s University  
5600 City Avenue 
Philadelphia, PA 19131 
Attn: Office of the Provost 
 
With a copy to: 
Saint Joseph’s University 
Office of the General Counsel 
ogc@sju.edu  
 

In order to ensure that SJU receives communications related to your Agreement, please update your 
contacts no later than January 3, 2024.  

Please direct questions or concerns about this communication to Jessie Bogner Sinkoe at 
jebogner@pacollege.edu until 1/3/24, and jbogner@sju.edu upon closure of the merger. We appreciate 
your continued partnership and dedication to the education of our students. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jean Hershey 
Vice President, Academic Affairs 
Pennsylvania College of Health Sciences
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